
NEWSLETTER 
13 March 2017 
 
Principal: Jennifer Horgan  
(M.Ed., B.A., Dip. Ed. Leadership) 
Email:  etaieri@east-taieri.school.nz 

Web:  www.easttaieri.school.nz 
Phone:  489 6737 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL TRIP TO THE DINOSAUR 
PARK 
 

Last Friday the Juniors headed off for a biking 
experience at the Dinosaur Park.   
They practised their biking and scootering 
skills as well as learning about how to keep 
safe on the road.  They learned quite quickly 
about riding on the left hand side of the 
road, observing the road signs and slowing 
down when approaching pedestrian crossings.   The children 
also had great fun playing on the playground and having a 
picnic lunch. 
 
We would not have had this wonderful day without the 
support of so many parents, grandparents and the willing 
drivers with trailers to transport the bikes and 
scooters.  Many thanks to all of you. 
 
“That was the coolest day.”  “I loved riding 
around the pretend road on my bike.”   
The children were fabulous. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME 
We welcome Heldi Kerr into Room 9 and wish her happy 
times at East Taieri. 
 
 

 

 

 

Est 1853
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TIROHANGA DAY – FRIDAY 5 MAY  
The whole school will be having an outdoor education day at Tirohanga on Friday 5 
May. Mark this date on your calendar.  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

FAMILY PICNIC TEA 
Although Friday evening wasn’t really picnic weather, over 50 children and families 
enjoyed their picnic tea in the Owhiro Centre, along with an entertaining quiz and a 
chance to catch up with others. Thanks to Katy Falcous for organising the event and to 
Rosie and Lily Falcous, Erika Reid, Renee Lawson, Rebecca Duff and Tayla Brough for 
organising a fun treasure hunt and lucky 
dip for the children. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORKING BEE -SATURDAY 25 MARCH 

Ross Ballantyne, our caretaker and Andrew Hollands, our Board of 
Trustees member responsible for Property would like to hold a working 

bee at school on Saturday 25 March. 
Ross has done an amazing job tidying up the school grounds, 
but he has a few projects that require extra man/woman-
power!  

He needs at least three people with chainsaws, (must have safety gear) and helpers to 
cart away branches, etc. The woodchips under the adventure playground are to be 
replaced, so shovels, rakes and wheelbarrows will be required. 

If you are able to assist, please fill in the attached slip. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

WORKING BEE - SATURDAY 25 MARCH 

 

Name: 
 

Phone Number: 
 

FOCUS VALUE -  
KINDNESS & HELPFULNESS 

 



CERTIFICATES 

Congratulations to the following students who were presented with certificates at Room 
8’s Assembly last Friday. 

 

 KEY COMPETENCY 

 

VALUES 

Doing Your Best 
 

EXCELLENCE 

Room 1 Mollie Kerruish – 
Managing Self 

Ben Young Leo Jones 

Room 2 Aria Holgate-  

Managing Self 

Alexis Watt Brody Mitchell 

Room 3 Shae Adams 

Managing Self 

Kobe Watt Ruby Jones 

Room 4 Aidan Rivett – 
Managing Self 

Joel Bain Josh Grieve 

Room 5 Ryker Mulder– 
Participating & 
Contributing 

Jesse-Alan Taylor Reuben 
Slocombe 

Room 6 Kaiah Hiko– 

Relating to Others 

Angus Wilson Roma Daniell 

Room 7 Hannah Anderson- 

Relating to others 

Blake Shrimpton Ronan Mitchell 

Room 8 Tayla Henderson – 
Managing Self 

Ollie Elliot Lily McGrath 

Room 9 Colter Grant 

Managing Self 

Luca Conley Claudia Hinds 

Room 10 Matilda Compton– 
Managing Self 

Paige Clucas Hannah Jay 

Room 11 Alex Lewis – 
Managing Self 

Jasmine Todd Noah Bryson 

Room 12 Brooke Loughrey – 
Participating & 
Sharing 

Willow Bishop Olivia Reid 

Room 13 Kailee Johnstone – 
Managing Self 

Kelsi Wallace Caleb Dobier 

 
 
 
VALUES STARS   

¶ Pippa Earl & Charlie Brough ~ for sorting out the lost property 

¶ Izaac Kinney ~ for great manners 

¶ Charlie Brough ~ for his excellent role on office duty – welcoming a visitor to the 
school 

¶ Seniors Boys who open the gate for mothers with buggies 
 
 



PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
We hope that parents found last week’s short catch up with teachers as valuable as 
teachers did. Remember that you are welcome to contact your child’s teacher at any 
time during the year if you have any concerns or issues to discuss. Either sort out a 
suitable time through the office or with your child’s teacher. Mid-year interviews are 
held at the end of Term Two. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SWIMMING 
Teachers and swimming instructors have been very positive in their feedback after our 
swimming blocks. Children have made great progress. Junior School Results: 

JC Swim School Pathway for children is:  
¶ 0-4 year olds should aim to be exposed to the aquatic environment with a family 

member or swimming instructor. 
¶  4-5 year olds should 

aim to be taught 
fundamental 
swimming skills 

¶ 5-7 year old should 
aim to practise and 
retain fundamental 
skills through play and 
structured swimming 
classes. The goal is 
distance 

¶ 7 plus should aim to 
learn other strokes to 
strengthen the 
freestyle and back 
stroke and provide 
opportunity to 
participate in the sport 
of swimming or other 
aquatic activities. Breaststroke is a resting stroke and will assist in an emergency 
water situation. 

Being able to enter and exit the water, breath control, rotation, back float and gaining 
distance will give your swimmers a greater chance of survival in a Water Emergency 
situation.  
On Day 1 Fourteen Swimmers had no breath control. This number was reduced to one 
on Day 10.  On Day 1 59 swimmers did not have propulsion on their back, this was 
reduced to 23 on Day 10. Seven children achieved a 15m swim, 15 achieved 25m and 
two swimmers achieved 50 metres on Day 10. 
 

Term 1 Dates 

MARCH 

15 Dunedin Triathlon @ Port Chalmers 

17  TSSA Swimming 

20 Otago Anniversary Day 

22 Home & School AGM 

23/24 Year 5 Camp at Tirohanga 

24 Room 11 & 12 Assembly 

29 Maths Evening 

  

APRIL  

7 Junior School Athletics 

13 Last Day of Term 1 

  

Term 2 1 May – 7 July 

Term 3 24 July – 29 September 

Term 4 16 October – 15 December 

East Taieri Home and School 
AGM 

Wednesday 22nd March 6.30pm 
School Staffroom 

ALL WELCOME 
 



BOOK CLUB 
Book Club orders have gone home today.  We have one order without a name.  Please 
come to the office if that is you! 
 
 
 

 

WE ARE NEARLY THERE!!! 
Don't forget to return your ñMy School 
Mugò order envelopes with 
payment/internet banking form, into the 
My School Mug box in the school 
office by the 24th March. 
All funds raised will go to our school 
library, and be matched dollar for dollar 
by the Home and School Committee. 
SO LET'S SEE IF WE CAN OVER-FILL 
OUR SCHOOL MUG!!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Oral Health Service  
Children (from birth to the end of year 8) 

 
Children* are entitled to FREE basic dental care, from birth until they begin high school.  
Free basic dental care is available at Community Oral Health fixed clinics and mobile dental 
units throughout the Southern District. 
 
The Service is run by appointment only.  We would like parents/guardians to attend all 
appointments with their child as Dental Therapists provide parents with valuable advice to 
support their childrenôs good oral health.   
 
If your child is already enrolled with the Service we will contact you to make an appointment.  If 
your child is not enrolled, you are unsure or new to the area, please call:   
 
Otago 0800 672 543 or Southland 0800 570 300 ï both numbers are free to call from cell 
phones 
 
For more information visit: http://www.southerndhb.govt.nz/pages/community-oral-health-
service/  

Find us on Facebook     Talkteeth ï Southern 
*who meet the eligibility criteria for publicly funded health and disability services 

http://www.southerndhb.govt.nz/pages/community-oral-health-service/
http://www.southerndhb.govt.nz/pages/oral-health-clinics/
http://www.southerndhb.govt.nz/pages/community-oral-health-service/
http://www.southerndhb.govt.nz/pages/community-oral-health-service/
https://www.facebook.com/Talkteeth-Southern-1703727529856441/?fref=nf
http://www.health.govt.nz/new-zealand-health-system/eligibility-publicly-funded-health-services


 

 
 

 



 



 


